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The Vine 
        St. John’s Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

December 2018 
 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

 

 

Who is Jesus ? 
 

An Advent Worship Series Based on Matthew 1:1-17 
 

 

The season of Advent is about waiting in hope for the coming of the Savior.  We commemorate 

our Savior’s birth over 2000 years ago.  We celebrate His coming and dwelling among us today.  

We anticipate with hope His appearance in glory in the resurrection. 

 

What better way to celebrate the season than to focus on the identity of our Savior King.  In this 

sermon series for Advent and Christmas, we will explore the answer to the question “Who is 

Jesus?” by focusing on the genealogy of Mary’s son as it is given to us in the beginning of the 

Gospel of Matthew 1:1-17.  Each week points us to a different aspect of His identity and the 

blessings that identity brings as we follow Him. 

 

 

Advent 1 (December 2):   Jesus Is The Son Of David    (Matthew 1:1, 6, 17) 

Advent 2 (December 9): Jesus Is The Son Of Abraham    (Matthew 1:1) 

Advent 3 (December 16):  Jesus Is The Son Of Solomon    (Matthew 1:6) 

Advent 4 (December 23):  Jesus Is The Son Of Mary    (Matthew 1:18–25) 
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Advent Midweek Services 
There will be three additional worship opportunities to worship this 

Advent. The 7:00 PM services will be preceded by a light soup supper 

at 6:00 PM.    
 

Wednesday, December 5 

The ABC Advent Service   

Our traditional trip through the alphabet, celebrating Advent and Christmas.  

The Choraliers will be singing, and the Hand Bells will be ringing.  

 

Wednesday, December 12   

Service of Health and Healing:  

This service will focus on the power of God’s Word to bring healing in the midst of 

physical ailments, strained relationships, and other difficulties and challenges in life.  An 

extended period of time for community and personal prayers will be a part of the service, 

as well as anointing with oil.   

 

Wednesday, December 19   

Service of Lessons and Carols:  
This service, led by our Sanctuary Choir, consists of alternating scripture readings, and 

hymns and anthems, sung by both the choir and the congregation. The readings and carol 

texts highlight the anticipation and coming of the Messiah. 

 

 

Christmas Worship   
Come celebrate the birth of the Savior.    

 

Christmas Eve 

¶ December 24 4:00 PM Children and Family service 

o This Christmas celebration is designed for children. 

¶ December 24 7:00 PM  Communion Service 

o This celebration of the Savior’s birth will be a Communion  

service.  The Worship Band will be leading the singing. 

¶ December 24 9:00 PM Communion Service 

o  This celebration of the Savior’s birth will be a communion service with 

traditional hymns and carols.  The Sanctuary Choir will be singing at this service. 

 

Christmas Day 

¶ December 25 9:30 AM Communion Service 

o The Sanctuary Choir will also be singing at the Christmas Day Service. 
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Stephen Ministry Training Class in Home Stretch 
 

The class of seven Stephen Ministers at St. John’s is nearing completion, with 

just a few class sessions left before the class is commissioned on Sunday, 

December 9. 

 

Our trainees have worked extremely hard and their dedication is paying off.  

The course has involved pre-class reading assignments and in-class lecture, discussion, and 

role playing.  This has resulted in a growth of knowledge and skill for them. 

 

Skill practice is a valuable component of the class.  The participants are able to take the 

learning out of the realm of theory and turn it into something they have to apply.  It can be 

very challenging to role-play, that you are ministering to a young mother whose husband has 

just died.  It brings out real emotions and tears.  But it is extremely helpful because it 

prepares the trainees for actual caregiving situations. 

 

A recurring emphasis of Stephen Minister training has been confidentiality.  What a care 

receiver says to his or her Stephen Minister is held strictly confidential.  Even the identity of 

the care receiver is kept confidential from other Stephen Ministers – and everyone else. 

 

The emphasis of confidentiality is important for potential care receivers.  Most people are 

reluctant to share their problems and situations because they are afraid of others finding out.  

The confidentiality of Stephen Ministry lets people know they can discuss difficult concerns 

with their Stephen Minister and not be afraid of others finding out. 

 

After the last few classes are finished the trainees will be commissioned as Stephen Ministers 

and receive their first caregiving assignments.  But even then their training is from over. 

 

Continuing education is an important component of Stephen Ministry training.  Stephen 

Ministers will meet for continuing education twice a month, even after they begin meeting 

with their care receivers.  The goal is for Stephen Ministers to continually enhance their skills 

and learn new ways to care.   We want them to provide the best care possible for their care 

receivers. 

 

For more information on Stephen Ministry, please contact Penni Cremen, Pam Barker, or 

Pastor Mark. 
 

Copyright © 2000 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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Godôs Gifts to Us 
 

Every Christmas we celebrate God’s greatest gift, Jesus.  He lived a perfect life of 

service, was crucified, and rose from the dead to proclaim that nothing, not even sin and 

death, can separate us from God’s loving presence. 

 

The Holy Spirit has given each of us unique gifts to help others experience Jesus’ love.  

Many of us, however, have never unwrapped or discovered our spiritual gifts.  That’s 

why St. John’s will be offering the course Discovering Godôs Vision for Your Life: You 

and Your Spiritual Gifts. 
 

Dr. Kenneth C. Haugk, who developed the course, is the founder of the Stephen Series 

system of lay caring ministry and the author of many books. 

 

This course is biblically based and answers questions such as these: 

 

¶ Who receives spiritual gifts? 

¶ What is the purpose of spiritual gifts? 

¶ How can I be sure that I have a particular spiritual gift? 

¶ What does the Bible say about spiritual gifts? 

¶ What is the difference between gifts of the Spirit and the fruit of the 

Spirit? 

 

Beginning on Saturday, January 19, 2019, the class will meet every Saturday from 

9:30 AM until  Noon for four weeks in Room 10.  A registration fee of $15 covers the 

cost of materials.  Information will be provided at the first class on how to pay the 

registration fee. 

 

Pastor Mark  will teach this course.  To register for the course send an email to 

pastormark@stjohnslutheran.net or call him at the church (707) 255-0119. 

 

At Christmas, we celebrate Jesus as Immanuel, God with us.  When we discover and use 

our spiritual gifts, Jesus ministers to the needs of others through us.  We are the flesh and 

bones of God’s presence in people’s lives.  Come experience the grace of Jesus more 

fully by discovering your spiritual gifts. 

 

 

mailto:pastormark@stjohnslutheran.net
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OFFERING UPDATE  
 

Actual Offering Income for Oct:   $53,368. 

Total Offerings for FY18/19 (as of 31 Oct 18):  $210,917 which is 1.90%  or $3,933 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses remain in line with our budget and we have paid all bills received thus far.  

*The budget amount shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  
 

Meditation:  

ñIn Him was life, and the life was the light of men.  The light shines in the darkness, 

and the darkness has not overcome it.ò (John 1:4-5) (ESV) 

*ÅÓÕÓȟ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÇÈÔ 
 Are you waiting for something that seems to be too long in coming?  Maybe it’s a job 

promotion or a raise.  Maybe it’s just employment of any kind!  Perhaps you’ve been praying for 

someone’s salvation, and you don’t see any sign of God’s working in that person.  It’s difficult to 
wait.  People in Jesus’ day were waiting for a Messiah.  It seemed to many that His coming was long 

overdue, but Paul writes in Galatians 4:4-5, “When the time had fully come, God sent His Son, born of 

 $150,000

 $160,000

 $170,000

 $180,000

 $190,000

 $200,000

 $210,000

 $220,000
 $206,984  

 $210,917  

OFFERINGS YTD THROUGH OCTOBER 

OFFERING INCOME 

FY18/19 

FY18/19 Budget 
Based on 10-Yr 

FY18/19 Actual 
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a woman, born under law, to redeem those under law, that we might receive the full rights of sons.”  

Our waiting is over!  The Light has come into the world! 
 

 Simeon was one who knew that “the time had fully come,” and “moved by the Spirit, he went 

into the temple courts” (Luke 2:27).  There he saw the Child Whose parents brought him there to 

fulfill what the Law required of them.  Simeon knew Jesus was the light.  He proclaimed, “For my 
eyes have seen Your salvation . . . a light for revelation to the Gentiles and for glory to Your people 

Israel” (Luke 2:30, 32). 
 

 Unfortunately, not all who were waiting for the Messiah recognized Him when He came.  In 

John 1:4-5 we read, “In Him was life, and that life was the light of men.  The light shines in the 
darkness, but the darkness has not understood it.”  Still today the darkness misunderstands the Light.  

Yet He continues to shine, and, as He shines, He dispels darkness. 
 

 And He calls upon us to shine also.  Jesus, in the Sermon on the Mount, described a lamp that 

is put on a stand so that it lights up the whole house.  Then He said, “In the same way, let your light 

shine before men, that they may see your good deeds and praise your Father in Heaven” (Matthew 

5:16). 
 

 The only way to dispel darkness is to fill it with light.    As stewards, it is our joyous task to 

be reflections of Christ’s light.  So we are “prepared in season and out of season: [we] correct, 

rebuke and encourage – with great patience and careful instruction” (2 Timothy 4:2).  We are always 

prepared “to give an answer to everyone who ask [us] to give the reason for the hope that [we] have.  

And we do so “with gentleness and respect keeping a clear conscience, so that those who speak 

maliciously against [our] good behavior in Christ may be ashamed of their slander” (1 Peter 3:15-

15).  In this way we proclaim that the waiting is over!  Jesus, the Light, has come into the world! 
 

Prayer: 

Savior of the nations, come, Virgin’s Son, make here Your home! 

Marvel now, O heav’n and earth, That the Lord chose such a birth. 

For You are the Father’s Son who in flesh the vict’ry won. 

By Your mighty pow’r make whole All our ills of flesh and soul. 

From the manger newborn light Shines in glory through the night. 

Darkness there no more resides; In this light faith now abides.  Amen. 

 
Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, Stewardship 

Advisors, Inc., 2007. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. Grand 

Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard Version®), copyright 

© 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by permission.  All rights reserved. 
 

The prayer text is from the Advent hymn “Savior of the Nations, Come,” #332 (vs 1,6 & 7), Lutheran Service Book, 

copyright © 2006, Concordia Publishing House. 
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Best Practices for Ministry 2019.  Registration is open for this free conference on 

mission and ministry at Christ Church Lutheran in Phoenix, AZ.  The conference is 

for lay people and church workers.  It is a gathering of people to encourage one 

another for mission and ministry, and to share ideas and resources to help us grow 

as the people of God.  

 

Bible-Based.  Gospel-Centered. Mission Driven.  Future-Oriented. 
 

To register, go to www.cclphoenix.org  and click on òBPM.ó 

 

If you are int erested in attending, please let the church office know so that we can 

coordinate transportation and lodging.  

 

We have funds from our endowment fund for hotel lodging for the conference.  

  

Christ Church Lutheran, 

Phoenix, Arizona 

Feb. 21-23, 2019 

http://www.cclphoenix.org/
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We, the congregation of St. Johnõs Evangelical Lutheran Church, recognize that, from time to time, 
heart-felt and personal passion motivates some donors to give to specific ministries, projects or 
purposes.  We respect and appreciate donor suggestions and desires as to the use of these gifts.  As a 
matter of course, and to the extent that we are able, we use such donations exclusively for the 
intended charitable purpose(s).  In the event that the intended ministries, projects or purposes are 
canceled, oversubscribed or are no longer relevant to the mission of St. Johnõs Evangelical Lutheran 
Church, we may use these gifts for purposes òas similar as possible to the original intent of the donor, as 
determined by the Board of Directors.ó (ref. Bylaws, Article III, Section 2, Paragraph k) 

Attention all AMAZON Users!   

________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

_ 
WATCH FOR NAPA VALLEY GIVE!GUIDE 2018 
Submitted by Pastor Ted 
 
What is the Napa Valley Gift!Guide? 

 
The NVG!G is a November-December campaign to raise awareness and funds for nonprofits 
serving Napa County. One of its unique aspects is that it offers a kind of a one-stop shopping 
opportunity to give to multiple organizations (as many as you choose) with either a single click 
ƻǊ ŀ ŎƘŜŎƪΦ !ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀǘ ϷмлΣ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊtunity for ANYONE to be a 
philanthropist. In its first five years the G!G has raised over $1.4 million dollars for nonprofits 
and every tax-deductible penny stays right here in Napa County. {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ 
Farm is one of the 43 nonprofits participating this year, our third year in a row.  
 
NVG!G catalogs were delivered as a pullout in the Marketplace Magazine in November. Copies 
are also available in the Church Office. You can also go on the G!G website (NVGiveGuide.org). 
Check out our spot in the Guide, and support the Mission Farm, as well as any other worthy 
non-profits serving our community. Using the catalog can help you do your research, as well as 
contribute by mail. Using the website makes it easy to give on line with your credit card.  
 
 

DONOR -PREFERENCED GIFTS  
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New mobile phone application makes supporting 

ministry even more convenient.   
 

Go to the App Store or Google Play and search for “GivePlus Church” to download for 

free. Then enter St. John’s Lutheran Church or tap “Find Churches Near Me” to start 

your search.  Enter your desired contribution amount, card or bank information, review 

and select “Complete Donation.”  It’s that easy!  Please call the church office if you have 

questions. 

______________________________________________________ 
 

CHRISTMAS SHOPPING ON AMAZON?  
 

Please consider using “Amazon Smile” when  

you place your orders, designating St. John’s Lutheran 

Church fund.  (There is no additional cost to you!)  Just 

go directly to:  https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-

6001864 

 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Worship Preparation Team will be putting up Christmas trees and 

decorating the church on Saturday, December 15
th

 beginning at 9:00 AM.   

If you would care to lend a hand and be a part of this joyful activity, 

please join us!  Let us know if you are planning to come by contacting 

Betsy Gewirz at bgewirz@stjohnsnapa.org or Doris Klein at 

dorisklein@comcast.net .  

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider a gift to help defray the cost for the 

beautiful trees, flowers, and decorations for the church 

during the Advent and Christmas season by using the 

envelopes provided in the chair pockets. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bgewirz@stjohnsnapa.org
mailto:dorisklein@comcast.net
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Welcome to the most wonderful time of the year! St. John’s Youth Ministry has some 

cool events planned this this month for kids 3
rd

 grade and up. We will have a lot of fun in 

each of these ministries as we focus on the true reason for the season. Come on out and 

celebrate Jesus with us!  

 

CREW 34 will be having a Christmas party on December 13
th

. CREW has been so fun 

each time we’ve gotten together and you won’t want to miss out on this one!  

 

CLUB 56 will meet on December 4
th

 & December 18
th

. The Christmas Party will take 

place on the 18
th

.  

 

ABLAZE  will host a rocking Christmas party as well on the 11
th

 of December.  

 

ABIDE  will continue with their normal schedule on the 6
th

, 13
th

, & 20
th

. The Christmas 

party will take place on the 20
th

.  

 

If you have any questions or are looking for ways to get involved contact Kevin 

Mathison.  
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog Ministry Update 

“Walking Together / Serving as One”          To God be the Glory! 
 

 
If you follow me on Facebook, Twitter, or Instagram, you know my 
team and I were very busy in November.  I am so grateful for the 
support of our fellow comfort dog teams during this time.  Within 
hours of the deadly shooting in Thousand Oaks, CA, members of my 
team and I were on the road headed to southern California to minister 
to those affected by this tragic event.  We joined LCC comfort dogs 
Jacob, Emma, Ruthie, Hannah, Lois and Cubby. While there we also spent time 
comforting students and staff at California Lutheran University. 
 
While we were in Thousand Oaks, the Camp fire broke out in northern California and we 
were quickly redeployed to Chico, where we met up with Reuben and his team to 
minister to the thousands who were displaced from the horrible fires in Butte County.  
Together we visited Cal Fire base camp where we met with many first responders, 
volunteers and support staff.  Reuben and I also spent time at an evacuation center in 
Yuba City and a distribution center for first responders whose families had lost their 
homes.   
 
Joining us at several additional sites, were members from expectant comfort dog teams 
from St. Andrews Lutheran Church (Stockton) and Light of the Valley (Elk Grove).  It 
has been such a blessing to have these teams working alongside us.  While visiting with 
residents from an assisted living center in Paradise who had been evacuated and 
relocated to a hotel in Rancho Cordova, these teams were able to partner with us in 
offering comfort and prayer to many who were suffering.  We also shared a special 
moment when one of the assisted living residents who had been unable to effectively 
communicate verbally with staff for the past two years actually strung together several 
sentences in conversation with them while visiting with Aaron.  Wow!  God is so good! 
 
Now that I am back in Napa, I will continue to spend time at Vintage high school.  In 
addition to my regular weekly visits I have also been going there to provide comfort for 
students and staff grieving the loss of recent graduate Alaina Housley, whose mother 
also works there. 
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Please continue to keep all those affected by the recent shootings and fires in your 
prayers. 
 
Wishing everyone a safe and blessed Advent and Christmas! 
 

Thanks for your support and prayers!   Please check out Facebook, Instagram, 

and my website for all the latest news.      napavalleycomfortdogs .org                             

Aaron Comfort Dog    
 

Remember,  it is LCCôs and our policy to only go where invited.  So if you would like Aaron 
to visit, please contact Tim or Christy Kramer at the church office.  We would be happy to 
schedule a visit!  707.255.0119   

 

 
_____________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for 

fellowship at 7:30 AM and Bible Study 

at  8:00 - 9:00 AM in Room 10.  We are 

studying Revelation.  Call Ron Johnson 

for information.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 



13 

 

 

 

 

Serving in Worship   December 2018 
DATE  TIME  USHERS  LAY READERS  ACOLYTES  

2 December 8:30 AM HC  George Fleishmann,  Gail Vandeburgt   Tim Kramer 

Advent 1 Traditional Gary & Marlen Virkus  
  

  10:15 AM  The Cremen and Perna Families Gunnar De Young    Liam Alexander 

  Blended  
 

  
    

  
M 

5 December 7:00 PM         Bev & Clint Holdsworth     Alex Christie    
Midweek 1     
      

9 December 8:30 AM Bev & Clint Holdsworth Susan Clark   Mike Newton 

Advent 2 Traditional    
  

  10:15 AM HC Ron Irwin, Missy Loban,  
Tyler Koen 

 Katya Kampton Aidan Cushing 

  Blended 
Suzzette & Matthew Heathcote 

 

 

  
1   

   

12 December 7:00 PM Bob Klein, Gerry Schneider,     Grant Menzel 

Midweek 2   Bill Clark, Ben & Amy Wilson   
     

16 December  8:30 AM HC Curtis Schoenfeld Ruth Peterson   Gary Virkus  

Advent 3 Traditional  The Ehlen Family 
  

  
10:15 AM The Hammond Family &  Ella Powers   

  
Isabella Munoz 

  Blended The De Young Family 
 

    
    

   

19 December 7:00 PM Ron Irwin, Missy Loban,  

Tyler Koen 
     Ella Powers 

Midweek 3  Suzzette & Matthew Heathcote   
1   

  

 23  December  8:30 AM Bob Klein, Gerry Schneider,  Sam Schneider 
Advent 4 Traditional  Bill Clark, Ben & Amy Wilson Sarah Kramer    

 10:15 AM HC The Cremen and Perna Families   Bryce Powers 

 Blended    
1   

  

 24 December 4:00 PM          

Christmas Eve 7:00 PM  HC 
The Virkus Family  Megan Schweiger Liam Alexander 

 9:00 PM  HC Curtis Schoenfeld Caitlin Newton    Mike Newton  
   The Ehlen Family    

    
 

  
 

25 December 9:30 AM  HC Curtis Schoenfeld Jennie Lovie Alex Christie   

Christmas Day   The Ehlen Family     
    

 
  

 

30 December 8:30 AM HC  George Fleishmann,  Lois Johnson     Mike Newton 

 Christmas 1  Gary & Marlen Virkus  
  

  10:15 AM  HC The Hammond Family & Samantha Yoder    Isabella Munoz 

  Blended The De Young Family 
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Serving in Worship   Dec ember 2018 
DATE  TIME  SOUND TECHS  COMMUNION 

ASSISTANTS  
GREETERS   

2 December 
8:30 AM HC 

  Flynn Irwin 
Liturgist:  Gerry 

Schneider   
  The Fitzgerald Family 

Advent 1 Traditional 
   

Bill Clark, Ron Johnson, 

Tim Kramer, Gary Virkus  

  10:15 AM  Bryce Powers     The Bresee Family  

  Blended   
 

  
    

  
M 

5 Dec.  Mid. 1 7:00 PM          Cassie Richardson         
      

9 December 8:30 AM Michael Fitzgerald     The Miller Family 

Advent 2 Traditional   
  

  10:15 AM HC 
Laney Irwin  

 Team Leader: 

  Tim Huss 
The Mason Family 

  Blended 

  

Pam Barker, Bob & Kari 

Perna,  
CJ Meissenhalter 

 

  
1   

   

12 Dec. Mid. 2 7:00 PM                Chris Newman      
     

16 December  8:30 AM HC  Kyle Ebeling Bob Klein, Gary Virkus The Ehlen Family  

Advent 3 Traditional 
  

Mike Newton,  

Gerry Schneider     

  
10:15 AM Rachael Fitzgerald           

The Kampton Family 

 
  Blended   

 
    

    
   

19 Dec.  Mid 3 7:00 PM Bill Clark        
1   

  

 23  December  8:30 AM Bill Clark  Nancy Gressinger 

Advent 4 Traditional        

 10:15 AM HC 
Wyatt Irwin 

Team Leader:   

Andy Schweiger 
The Bouchet Family 

 Blended 
 

The Schweiger Family 

Anne Goodrich 
 

1   
  

 24 December 4:00 PM    Flynn Irwin       

Christmas Eve 7:00 PM  HC 
 Kyle Ebeling 

Ron Johnson, Dove Bain, 

The Yoder Family   

The Hammond &  

De Young Families   

 9:00 PM  HC  Rachael Fitzgerald Bill Clark, Tim Kramer The Meissenhalter Family  

  
   

Mike Newton, 
 Joel Wahlers     

  
    

 
  

 

25 December 9:30 AM  HC 
 Bill Clark 

 Tim Huss, Bob Klein, 

Mike Newton,  
Ron & Lois Johnson 

Christmas Day  
  

Gerry Schneider,  

Ben Wilson 
   

        
 

30 December 
8:30 AM HC 

Jack Carey  
   Bill Clark, Ron 

Johnson, Tim Kramer,  
  Sharon Mitchell 

 Christmas 1     Gary Virkus, Ben Wilson  
 

  
10:15 AM  HC   Whitney Powers 

   Joel Wahlers,  
Dove Bain,  

The Bresee Family 

  Blended   The Yoder Family   
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Scrip: Everyone is invited and encouraged to use 

SCRIP!!  What is Scrip?  Scrip are gift cards that the 

school purchases at discounts and sales to you at face 

value.  The profit goes to APT to help our students.  Scrip 

may be purchased in the school office during normal 

school hours.             

          Attention Costco/Trader Joes Shoppers? We carry Visa cards in $50’s and 

$100’s. Costco only takes Visa cards, cash or checks.  Stop by the school office before you 

head off to Costco or Trader Joes and purchase your Visa cards. While you are here check 

out everything that is available to you. 

.  

¶ Returning Vendor~ Chevron 

¶ Grocery Stores: Whole Foods, Safeway, Lucky, Target, Wal-Mart  

¶ .Ŝǎǘ tŜǊŎŜƴǘŀƎŜΥ ¢ŀǊƭŀ .ŀǊ ϧ DǊƛƭƭ нл҈Σ IƻǇ /ǊŜŜƪ нл҈Σ CƛƭƛǇǇƛΩǎ мр҈Σ CƻƻŘ {ƘŜŘ мл҈Σ 
[ŀƴŘΩǎ 9ƴŘ мс҈Σ /ƘƛǇƻǘƭŜ мл҈Σ Bath & Body Works 13%,  

¶ Scrip gift cards are perfect for following a household budget 

¶ You can Ǉŀȅ ȅƻǳǊ YƻƘƭΩǎ ōƛƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ YƻƘƭΩǎ {ŎǊƛǇ п҈ 

¶ Families can shop both in-store or online with participating retailers 

¶ Scrip gift cards are just like using a credit/debit card, but without the fraud risk 

¶ Scrip gift cards are perfect for holiday gift giving and shopping 

DATE  Pre-1st 2-4
th
  

December 2 Diane Barbosa 

Lisa Thornton 

Sarah Santora 

Scott Zimmerman 

December 9 Janet Gates 

Ramona Kaufmann  

  Jenny Gass 

December 16 Joy Dahl 

Lindsey Engelbracht 

Kristi Carey 

Danielle Irwin 

December 23 NO CHILDREN’S 

CHURCH 

NO CHILDREN’S 

CHURCH  

December 30 NO CHILDREN’S 

CHURCH  

NO CHILDREN’S 

CHURCH  
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Daily Bible Readings for December   

 
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 138:6-8 1 Kings 22:29-53 John 20:10-23 

2 Psalm 25:1-10 Jer. 33:14-16 
1 Thess.3:9-13 
Luke 21:25-36 

3 Psalm 139:1-6 2 Kings 1:1-2:18 John 20:24-31 

4 Psalm 139:7-12 2 Kings 2:19-3:27 John 21:1-14 

5 Psalm 139:13-16 2 Kings 4:1-37 John 21:15-25 

6 Psalm 139:17-24 2 Kings 4:38-5:14 Acts 1:1-14 

7 Psalm 140:1-5 2 kings 5:15-6:23 Acts 1:15-26 

8  Psalm 140:6-13 2 Kings 6:24-7:20 Acts 2:1-13 

9  
Malachi 3:1-4 Luke 1:68-79, Phil. 1:3-11,  

Luke 3:1-6 

10  Psalm 141:1-4 2 Kings 8 Acts 2:14-28 

11  Psalm 141:5-10 2 Kings 9 Acts 2:29-47 

12  Psalm 142 2 Kings 10 Acts 3:1-10 

13 Psalm 143:-6 2 Kings 11 Acts 3:11-26 

14  Psalm 143:7-12 2 Kings 12, 13 Acts 4:1-12 

15 Psalm 144:1-4 2 Kings 14 Acts 4:1-12 

16    
Zephaniah 3:14-20 
Isaiah 12:2-6 

Phil. 4:4-7, Luke 3:7-18 

17  Psalm 144:5-8 2 Kings 15 Acts 4:23-37 

18  Psalm 144:9-15 2 Kings 16:-17:6 Acts 5:1-11 

19  Psalm 145:1-7 2 Kings 17:7 Acts 5:12-16 

20  Psalm 145:8-16 2 Kings 18 Acts 5:17-40 

21  Psalm 145:17-21 2 Kings 19:1-28 Acts 5:41-6:7 

22  Psalm 146 2 Kings 19:29-37 Acts 6:8-7:3 

23  
Micah 5:2-5a Luke 1:4b-55, Hebrews 10:5-10 

Luke 1:39-55 

24  Psalm 147:1-6 2 Kings 21:22:10 Acts 7:4-16 

25  
Psalm 98 
Psalm 147:7-14 

Isaiah 52:7-10 
2 Kings 22:11-23:20 

John 1:1-14; Hebrews 1:1-12 
Acts 7:17-29 

26  Psalm 147:15-20 2 Kings 23:21-24:20 Acts 7:30-43 

27  Psalm 148:1-6 2 Kings 25 Acts 7:44-60 

28  Psalm 148:7-14 1 Chron. 1:1-37 Acts 8:1-8   

29 Psalm 149 1 Chron. 1:38-2:17 Acts 8:9-25 

30 Psalm 148 1 Samuel 2:18-20, 26 Col. 3:12-17, Luke 2:41-52 

31 Psalm 150 1 Chron. 2:18-55 Acts 8:26-40 
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                                        Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 
 

SIX WA YS YOUR CHURCH CAN WELCOME PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES – PART 3 
 

Last month we lifted up the first three ways our church can welcome people with disabilities.  

1) Understand the Needs . . . Before you can minister you need to understand the needs of the 

person to whom you are attempting to minister. 
 

2) Relate Individually  . . . People with disabilities are not problems to be solved, but people to 

be embraced. 
 

3) Provide Opportunities . . . God’s intention is for everyone in the body of Christ to be fully 

included, giving and receiving from one another. 

Continuing: 

4) Give encouragement . . . One of the most powerful means of ministering to families affected 

by disability is encouragement. In multiple Bible passages we are exhorted to encourage and 

guild one another up in our faith (1 Thessalonians 5:11 and Romans 14:19 and 15:2). At 

times, families become overwhelmed by life circumstances and need a word of 

encouragement. Bearing one another’s burdens is a way of fulfilling the law of love given by 

Christ (Galatians 6:2)   Teenagers or adults with a disability often question their usefulness. 

Dreams of the future fall to the side as therapies replace opportunities. A sense of 

hopelessness becomes the norm for their lives. Your  encouragement can redefine their sense 

of belong and God’s plan for their life. 
 

5) Network for Support  . . . Support comes in many forms. The church has a unique role in the 

community, reconciling humanity to God and people to people. In this role, the church is able 

to support families affected by disabilities by connecting them with local resources—first 

within the church and then within the community at large. There are significant resources 

within the church that can help parents with finances, support groups, counselors and 

therapists. And networking with local community services can provide support to those 

within the church and allow ministry to flow back in those community groups. 
 

6) Train for Service . . . Churches that welcome families affected by disabilities need to be 

churches willing to learn—to train and be trained. To provide better ministry to people 

affected by disability, a formal disability ministry is often the best approach. As with any 

ministry in the church, prayerfully seek the blessing of church leadership. After recruiting the 

leadership and a team of volunteers willing to donate their time, the next step is to prayerfully 

plan what ministry programs you will offer. Do not try to implement all ministry ideas at first. 
It’s best to start small and allow God to grow the ministry in his timing. 
 

 (Adapted from an article by Steve Bundy of Joni and Friends, and provided for use in church newsletters like ours.) 
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Would you like to join our team?  We would love to have 

additional help for our monthly day at òThe Table.ó  
We serve the se cond Friday of each month.   

 

Specific needs are:  

¶ Someone to shop for food one day a month  

¶ Someone to oversee cooking and serving on our 
day  

Janet Peterson and Michele Arnold are leading the team, but need a third person to 

help lead.  If you can help, plea se contact Janet Peterson, or the Church Office.  
 

We also ask for dessert treats  to be donated on our Friday at òThe Table.ó  Please drop 

them off at the Church Office by 9:00 AM  

on December 14 th .  

Our food needs are:    

¶ Canned chicken  

¶ Large Velveeta  

¶ 32 o z. boxes of chicken broth  

¶ Creamed soups,  

¶ 10 pound bags of rice  
 
Please note:   All donations for òThe Tableó and the Napa Food Bank need to be 

unopened  and not beyond their òbest byó date.   

 

(The Food Bank does not accept expired food.)  

 

 

 

 

NEXT POTLUCK IN JANUARY!  
 

There will NOT be a Second Sunday Potluck in 

December.  We encourage everyone to come to the Advent 

Soup Suppers!  Mark your calendars for the Potluck on 

January 13
th

.   It will be our 4
th

 Annual Second Sunday 

Potluck, with the theme of Chili and all the fixin's! 
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So what’s new at the Farm? 
                                     Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 

 

The Farm is in transition. The summer crops are in. The fall squash 

have been harvested. Late frost has allowed us to keep harvesting 

tomatoes and peppers. But the cool weather crops are going in.  

Planted thus far are carrots, beets, radishes, cabbages, Brussel sprouts, broccoli, and onions. 

Some portions of the field have been planted in cover crops to build up the soil for planting 

next spring. The trees will soon be getting their haircuts! 

 

We have given Mr. Kubota some new toys to play (work?) with . . . a sub-soiling plow and a 

set of disks. With these additions we can work the soil more deeply, and bring up fresh soil 

into the mix. Then the disk breaks up the clods of clay and makes the soil easier to work 

with. All this should help us produce more abundant crops. In spite of the transitioning, the 

farm looks relatively neat. We are gaining considerably weed control. Now if we could only 

find a way to tame the gophers! 

 

During October we harvested another 1,171 pounds of produce, making our total through the 

end of October of 12,515.5 pounds! Sorry I can give you more up-to-date figures, but we 

have to work with copy deadlines for the newsletter. Since we are turning in a lot of 

poundage with fall squash, I suspect we will easily reach 15,000 pounds, a bit behind last 

year’s total. One of the factors this year is that we had a poor set for plumbs and pluots. We 

also lost our pear trees (not just the crop) to blight. Everything else produced well.  

 

The Farm could not be successful in its mission without the faithful workers than give one, 

two, three, and sometimes more days a week tending the farm. Nor could we farm as much 

land as we do without Mr. Kubota’s contributions. Our volunteers are getting older, and their 

backs more tired. Mr. Kubota helps us get more mileage out of the volunteers we have. We 

can always use more, especially in the summer months when there is a lot of harvesting 

taking place (that’s the fun part!). We are also grateful for the supporting financial 

contributions that we receive. It helps us buy the seeds, fertilizer, tools, irrigation supplies, 

etc., etc., etc. Gifts through the Church offering plate, designated for the Mission Farm, are 

always welcome. Also note elsewhere in this newsletter the item about the Napa Valley 

Give!Guide 2018. That’s another way you can contribute. 
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DATE        COUPLE              YEARS       

               

1 Ed & Ramona Kaufmann 34 

2 Eric & Gail Vandeburgt 18 

2 Robert & Lindell Young 30 

3 Kelsey & Jose Rodriguez 2 

5 David & Renee Lloyd 37 

5 Wayne & Barbara Miller 54 

10 Mary & Randy Kosanke 41 

13 
Curtis & Theresa 
Schoenfeld 43 

15 Gisela & K.C. Chaudhary 56 

17 Debbie & Steve Stanhope 41 

17 Andy & Paula Schweiger 24 

21 Clay & Bonnie Thompson 56 

28 Jane & Dave Barker 33 

 

 

 

2 Jennifer Alexander 

3 Linda Cornils, Cason Diviak, Elaine Adams  
4 Ivy Alexander 

5 David Como III, Aaron Comfort Dog 

7 Lois Husted, Kristi Carey 

8 Samantha Yoder, Robert Young 

9 Natalie Yoder, Ryan Mahlandt 

10 Flynn Irwin, Elaine Zimmerman, Pastor Mike Schmid 

11 Jack Carey, Arvin Chaudhary, Roger Mahlandt 

13 Markus Obata 

16 Jane Terra 

17 Gracie Mello, Archie Schluter, Rita Bresee 

18 Kristina KollerΣ !ƴƎŜƭŀ 5Ω!ƴƎŜƭƻΣ wƻƴ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΣ aƛƪŜ IŀǊŘƛƴ 

22 Melissa Peterson, Elena Bresee 

23 David Lloyd 

24 Alexis Barker, Jane Barker, Pam Barker 

25 Will Obata, Matthew Bresee 

26 Anavon Kennedy 

27 Rebekah Kramer, Arianna Kampton, Terry Braddock 

28 Clint Holdsworth, Robert Miller 

31 Kereena Morales 
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LWML MITES  

The big blue wooden LWML box is in the Narthex (church entryway) for 

you to drop your loose change (or checks designated “Mites”) in. 
 

Goal:  Help fund LWML projects in the US and around the world. 

Info:   www.lwml.org.   
 

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY  

Join us on Thursday afternoons from 1-2:30 PM in the Sanctuary.  We will be studying 

the book “Trusting God” by Jerry Bridges.  Contact Lauren Huss for questions. 
 

LADIESõ TEA 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ōǳǎȅ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿŜǎǘ ά¢Ŝŀ vǳƛƭǘέΦ  Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ōƭǳŜ ŀƴŘ 
yellow, so if that is your favorite colors, be ready to buy tickets at the 
Ladies Tea.  The Tea is on the calendar for March 2nd, in the Parish Hall.  
There is a new committee working on pulling things together, so expect a 
really wonderful Tea. 

 QUILT FUNDRAISER  

Thank you to Lois Johnson who created and donated a beautiful quilt that 

was raffled off to raise funds for the Parish Hall restroom upgrades ($312).  

Theresa Schoenfeld was the winner of the quilt.   

 

 “Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper 

time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up. 

Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all 

people, especially to those who belong to the family of 

believers.”   Galatians 6:9-10   
 

Come join us!  No matter what our situation or season in life, 

we all need discipleship, fellowship, encouragement, and  

opportunities to serve.  St. John’s has many options in all of those areas, and we are always 

open to new ideas! 
 

 “The mission of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League is to assist each woman of The 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod in affirming her relationship with the Triune God so that she 

is enabled to use her gifts in ministry to the people of the world.” 

 

 

 

 

http://www.lwml.org/
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SCHOOL NEWS     By Joel Wahlers 
 

Peace to you all as we enter the Advent Season and the celebration of 
the God who came to earth to live among us and make the ultimate 
sacrifice to show us His love! 
 
!ŦǘŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀǘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ мфтсΣ 5ŜōōƛŜ {ǘŀƴƘƻǇŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜǘƛǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ 
the end of this current school year!  Mrs. Stanhope has taught in our upper grades and 
has been a paǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƎŀŎȅ ƻŦ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ǎƘŀǇŜŘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǘƻ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ  
While we will miss her, we know that God has great plans for our school and the next 
teacher that will be a part of an outstanding faculty and staff!  We have already formed 
a Teacher Search Committee.  If you have names of individuals for our Candidate List, 
please contact Joel Wahlers in the school office. 
 
Congratulations to our second grade teacher, Jennie Lovie!  Jennie just completed the 
Colloquy program through Concordia University in Irvine.  The Colloquy program trains 
teachers in Lutheran doctrine and helps teacher grow in the skills necessary to be a 
Lutheran teacher.  It means that she has committed herself to the Lutheran teaching 
ministry!  This also allows Jennie to be Called as a commissioned teacher in the Lutheran 
Church Missouri Synod. 
 
Our school performed our annual Musical Theatre production.  This year, our students 
performed in Mary Poppins on November 14-18!  They did a wonderful job.  I want to 
say a big thaƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ {ŀǊŀƘ YǊŀƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ !ƴƎŜƭŀ 5Ω!ƴƎŜƭƻΣ 
for their hard work and long hours to make this such a special experience for our 
students! 

!ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΗ  CƻǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ 
informaǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ƻǳǊ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƛƴ 
the narthex or visit our website at www.stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

  

  

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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Beginning January 9th, we will be offering a parenting class 

called “Early Childhood Parenting Made Fun: Creating Happy 

Families and Responsible Kids” This is a video/discussion type 

class for parents of young children. 

  

 

“When parents start Love & Logic in their children’s early lives, they dramatically up the 

odds that the teenage years will be fun instead of frantic. Parents will learn a practical set 

of tools to help raise super kids!” 

 ******************************************************************  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will meet on the following Fridays: 

 

 January 9, 16, 13, 30, and February 6 

 

THE CLASS WILL BE FROM 8:35am to 10:15am in Room 10. 

Please join us right after you drop off your preschooler! 

 

Pre-Registration is necessary because we have to order a workbook for each 

parent/couple participating. The cost is $15 payable to St. John’s Lutheran School. We 

would like to limit the class to 12 people so space is available to the first 12 to pre-

register with Janis King. 

You can call, email or do this in person. Any questions please feel free to ask for 

clarification. 

  

 

Some of the topics covered are: 

¶ Whining and arguing 

¶ Misbehavior in public 

¶ Smooth mornings and bedtimes 

¶ Calm sibling bickering and battling 

¶ Calm mealtimes, tooth brushing, bathing etc. 

¶ Fun potty training  

¶ Teaching respect responsibility and self-discipline 
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²Ƙŀǘ DƻŘ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƴǘƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ 
ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ Iƛǎ {ƻƴ WŜǎǳǎΦ Lƴ ¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƛƴƎ YƛƴƎΣ 
ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ DƻŘΩǎ ƳŀǊǾŜƭƻǳǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎŜƴŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŀǾƛƻǊΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ {ŀǾƛƻǊΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘ ǿŀǎ ŦƻǊŜǘƻƭŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǇƘŜǘǎ ƻŦ 
ƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǘŜǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ōȅ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƴ ƘŀƴŘ ŀǎ IŜ 
ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ aŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ WƻǎŜǇƘΣ ½ŜŎƘŀǊƛŀƘ ŀƴŘ 
9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘΣ {ƛƳŜƻƴΣ ǎƘŜǇƘŜǊŘǎΣ ǿƛǎŜ ƳŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǎǘΣ ŀ 
ƭŜƎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŀƴƎŜƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ YƛƴƎ IŜǊƻŘτŀƭƭ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊǘǎ ƛƴ 

ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ƴŀǊǊŀǘƛǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǇŜŀƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŀǾƛƻǊΩǎ ƛƴŎŀǊƴŀǘƛƻƴΦ 9ȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ƭƛǾŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƻǳŎƘŜŘ ŀǎ DƻŘ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǳǎΣ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǳǎΣ ƛƴ ¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƛƴƎ YƛƴƎΦ 

¢ƘŜ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǘǿƻ-ŦƻƭŘΦ hƴ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜ ƘŀƴŘΣ ǿŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ōƛǊǘƘ ƻŦ 
WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǘƘŜ {ƻƴ ƻŦ DƻŘΣ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀǎ ōƻǘƘ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ 
ǎƛƴǎ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴΦ hƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƘŀƴŘΣ ǿŜ ŀƴǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǿƘŜƴ WŜǎǳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ 
ǘƻ 9ŀǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŜƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ ¢ƘƻǎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŎŀǊȅ ŘŀȅǎΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƭƻƻƪ 
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƻǇŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ 
ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƭƛŦŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŦƻǊ ŜǘŜǊƴƛǘȅΦ 

!ŘǾŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜƴΣ ƛǎ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǇŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜΦ YƴƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ WŜǎǳǎ ǿŀǎ ōƻǊƴ ǘƻ 
ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜ ƻǳǊ ǎƛƴǎΣ ǿŜ ǊŜǇŜƴǘ όŀŘƳƛǘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜǎ ǘƻ DƻŘύ ŀƴŘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴ 
ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŀǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ōŜƘŀƭŦΦ !ƭǎƻΣ ƪƴƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ WŜǎǳǎ ƛǎ 
ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪΣ ǿŜ ǊŜǇŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ IŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴǎΣ IŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜΦ 

tǊƛƴǘŜŘ ŘŜǾƻǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŜƴǘǊȅ ƻǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦƭƘƳΦƻǊƎκŀŘǾŜƴǘκ 

 

¢ƘŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ IƻǳǊ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ƭƻŎŀƭƭȅ ƻƴ Y/./Σ !a ттлΣ ŀǘ тΥол ǇƳ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ тΥол 
ŀƳ ƻǊ пΥол ǇƳ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ оΥлл ŀƳ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ ƻǊ ƻƴ Y!²½Σ Ca ууΦм ŀǘ тΥлл ŀƳ ƻƴ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜō ŀƴȅǘƛƳŜ ƻǊ ōȅ ǇƻŘŎŀǎǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ 
ǿǿǿΦƭǳǘƘŜǊŀƴƘƻǳǊΦƻǊƎΦ   

http://www.lhm.org/advent/
http://www.lutheranhour.org/
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Words to Find: 

Angel 

Augustus 

Bethlehem 

Emmanuel 

Inn 

Jesus 

Joseph 

Manger 

Mary 

Nazareth 

Shepherds 

Tax 

Virgin 

The First 

Christmas 

Word 

Search 

Puzzle 
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The Vine      

St. John’s Lutheran Church, LCMS 

3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www stjohnsnapa.org 

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   
 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Rev. Mark G. Heine, Director of Care Ministries (ext. 124) 

Fax:  (707) 255-3041 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121)  

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager, (ext. 120)  

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Youth Ministry Intern (ext. 106) or  255-7451 

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970  

Fax:  (707) 226-7974 Mr. Joel Wahlers, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  czeller@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Cindy Zeller, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Janis King, Director of Preschool and Children’s Ministry (107) 
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